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Jim Betts 
Planning Secretary 
Department of Planning, Industry and Environment 
GPO Box 39 
Sydney NSW 2001 
 
Attn: Shiraz Ahmed 
 
14 September 2020 
 
Dear Shiraz 
 
Meadowbank Education and Employment Precinct Schools Project (SSD 9343): 
Further Request to alter the timing for registering for Green Star Certification 
 
In addressing Condition B8 of the Meadowbank Education and Employment 
Precinct Schools development consent, School Infrastructure NSW (SINSW) is 
seeking the Secretary’s agreement to alter the timing for SINSW to register for a 4-
Star Green Star rating with the Green Building Council of Australia (GBCA).   
 
An extension was granted by the Department on 14 August 2020. The current 
extension will lapse on 25 September 2020.  
 
A supplementary request to seek the Secretary’s approval for the Sustainable 
Schools Certification Scheme has been lodged to the Department on 7 August 
2020. SINSW will seek the Secretary’s approval to adopt the alternate Scheme for 
this project upon acceptance of the Scheme.  
 
It is requested that one additional month from the date of this letter be granted to 
allow sufficient time to obtain the Department’s approval of the Scheme and to 
submit an application to apply the Scheme to this project.  
 
Should you have any queries regarding this correspondence or require any further 
information on this matter please contact Gavin Ng, Principal Compliance Officer 
on 0409 596 887.  
 
Yours Sincerely, 

 
 
Jason Lovric 
Project Director 
Schools Infrastructure NSW       


